
Miner Elementary School LSAT – Meeting Minutes 
23 April 2019 

 

LSAT 
members 

Parents:   *Tammy Alexander 
 *Hill Thomas 
 *Sara Saxton 
 *David Treat  
 *Julie Muir (PTO rep) 

Community rep(s): Kathleen Jackson 

Teachers:  *Shamayne Coles 
 *Kamilah Thorne 
 *Mr. Robinson 
 *Ms. Unger 
 Tiffany Brown (WTU rep) 

Staff:   *Ms. Stapleton/*Principal 
Jackson 

 

SY2019-20 – from Principal Jackson 
• Enrollment: Recruitment and retention is moving slowly. 20% of current students have 

enrolled for next year. The ECE Parent Committee and PTO are hosting an enrollment 
event on Saturday. 

Updates 
• CSP – The Comprehensive School plan for next year is in development. 

• Testing:  PARCC testing will occur during the coming weeks. 

• Staff openings – There are 10 staff openings expected for next year. 

• Technology – All Miner technology has been submitted to the new inventory system. 
We await instructions on how new ratios will be implemented.  

• Community school updates – Miner is researching new less expensive aftercare options. 
Miner is negotiating to bring back the foster grandparents program. Miner would like to 
host another dental clinic next year. 

• Playground – No new updates on the status of the playground. 

• Old Miner building – LSAT leadership will author a letter to DCPS advocating that 
Miner’s needs be considered in the redevelopment of old Miner. 

Advocacy 
• DPR camps – Principal Jackson will talk to the Department of Parks and Recreation to 

ensure that Miner is not responsible for any non-school related expenses. 

LSAT elections for SY2019-20 – Information about elections will go home with 
students on Tuesday. Informational sessions will be held on May 8. Nominations will be 
accepted through May 20. Ballots will go home with students on May 29. Winners will be 
announced on June 3. 
 
 

NEXT MEETING: May 21, 5:00 - 6:30 pm 


